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The recent events in relation to the spread of Coronavirus also in our country 

have led the competent Authorities to take extraordinary measures to contain 

the infection. 

We monitored day after day the evolution of the situation in close contact 

both with the Higher Institute of Health and with the Local Authorities in 

order to be able to respond adequately and promptly to any possible change 

of scenario. 

An order of the Presidency of the Council of Ministers of the Italian 

Government suspends any manifestation of any aggregative type until April 3, 

2020 throughout the country. This means that we are forced to postpone our 

21st National Congress scheduled in Rimini from 12 to 14 March next.  

We are working to relocate our event to another date which we will 

communicate in the shortest possible time.  

We are sorry for the problems that this unpredictable event is causing to you 

and to all of us. We hope that this epidemic will soon come to an end without 

further consequences both for the health of citizens and also for the Country 

System. SIdP is actively involved and ready to respond to this emergency to 

reorganize, as soon as possible, the whole machine of our scientific activities.  

The time to meet and share three days of great update is only postponed! 

Thank you for your trust and attention. 

Luca Landi 
 
SIdP President 


